

MEMORANDUM

DATE:

April 29, 2009

TO:

Sheriff Terry G. Box

Chief Deputy Rick Allen

FROM:

Major Chuck Ruckel

RE:

2009 Lake Patrol

Attached, please find the 2009 Lake Patrol Contract with the Corp of Engineers. For well over 20 years, the Collin County Sheriff's Office has worked with the Lake Lavon Corp Management to provide additional patrol for Lake Lavon during the summer peak months at no expense to Collin County. This contract calls for 836 hours of patrol. This partnership allows us to have additional manpower in the lake area during the summer months when activity is highest. These lake patrol deputies can also be used to back-up on duty deputies as necessary.

Please consider approval of the attached contract and budget.

CR/th